
TSMV Application - Opposed to the TSMV Area Structure Plan Bylaw 2021-05 
and 2021-06
Mark Gruman  Mon 2021-03-08 4:33 PM
To: Shared.MunicipalClerk <shared.MunicipalClerk@canmore.ca>

Mayor Borrowman and Council:

Please accept this letter in OPPOSITION  to the Three Sisters Mountain Village (TSMV) Area 
Structure Plans for Three Sisters Village and Smith Creek.

In general, I am opposed to this Council giving lip service to a "Climate Emergency" and then, 
when faced with a decision which will actually impact the environmental footprint of our 
valley, even considering approving this massive development.

Specifically, I am astounded that there is even consideration given to building in the areas in 
which significant undermining exists.  It is not a question of if there will be sinkholes develop 
in these areas but when.  Far from providing any protection to the unsuspecting public who 
will purchase homes on these areas as disingenuously portrayed by TSMV, The Canmore 
Undermining Review Regulation actually insulates the Developer and Engineers who sign off 
from the project from liability.  Problems which occur more than 5 years out, when the 
underground tunnels begin to collapse, will be solely the liability of the homeowners and, 
when roads and infrastructure are damaged, with the taxpayers of Canmore.  If TSMV is so 
certain that there is no risk, why not require them to post a significant bond to pay for 
homeowners damage caused by these sinkholes to be in place for 20 years.  The cost of 
such a bond will be a tiny portion of the millions of dollars of profit which will be realized 
by the Developer who will be long gone when problems begin to arise.  PWC realized the 
potential liability of building on these undermined lands when acting as the Receiver for 
one of the earlier Developers after Bankruptcy and the practical risk of building on this land 
has not changed since then, only the insulation from liability provided by the Province 
under the Canmore Undermining Review Regulation.

It is also extremely disappointing that there is no guarantee of any truly affordable housing
in the proposal.  Council has allowed the disruption and, indeed, the destruction of the 
neighbourhood fabric in the Peaks of Grassi in the name of affordable housing (you might 
want to take a drive into the Peaks to see the million dollar homes currently under 
construction which have done nothing to add to the affordable housing inventory of 
Canmore).  To rely of the mere "promise" by TSMV that 20% of housing will be "affordable" 
without defining what is affordable and then enforcing that promise as a condition of 
approval is a complete sellout of the interests of the residents of Canmore in favor of the 
applicant.

Finally, from a legal standpoint, TSMV has acknowledged that when there is a conflict with 
the proposed development between the NRCB  decision and the municipal policy framework, 
TSMV has chosen the latter.  TSMV ignore the decision by the NRCB when convenient while 
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stating that it is "not open to making further amendments to the Provincially approved 
wildlife corridor, nor will we consider a "no development" position".  

This is a complicated and difficult decision to be made which will impact the future of 
Canmore forever.  I urge Council to adjourn any decision until after October's election when 
those running for Mayor and Council will be able to express their position on this application 
and the voters will be able to decide whether to elect those who favor or oppose this 
application.  It seems questionable why there is every attempt being made to ram this 
application to a decision by the current Council rather than waiting a few months for the 
decision to be made by a Mayor and Council who have made their position on the 
development clear to the voters.

Mark Gruman  
Canmore
Sent from Outlook
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